
(CWB, November 24, 1971)

INCREASEI) CONTRIBUTION TO UNDP

The Secretary of State for External Affairs,
Mr. Mitchell Sharp, announced on November 1 that
the Canadian Governmeat had decided to maise its
contribution to the United Nations Development
Program (UNDP) to $18 million (U.S.) for 1972. This
contribution, which is subject to approval by Parlia-
ment, represents ani increase of $2 million (U3.S.), or
12.5 per cent, over the 1971 figure.

In communicating this decision to the United
Nations, Mr. Paul St-Pierre, the Parliamentary
Secretary to the Secretary of State for External
Affairs, made the following remarks before the
plenary session of the United Nations General
Assembly:

It la a pleasure to affjrm once again that the Can-
adian Government strongly supports the United Nations
Development Program.

We know of course that flot ail the consensus guide-
lines for improving the capacity of this program have been
implemented. Sorne important issues remain ta be reaolved.
We need sustained dedication to the cause, we need co-
operative effort by ail member governments of the United
N'itions, particularly those represented on the Governing
Council, the management of the UNDP and other UN
organizationa.

In accordance with those beliefs, it is our intention
to increase our contribution this year by $2 million. My
delegation is pleased to announce that aubject ta the
approval of the Canadian Parliament, Canada will con-
tribute $18 million (U,.S.) ta the United Nations Develop-
ment Program in 1972.

one from West Germany and two from Switzerland.
In addition, 178 fellowships and scholarships were
awarded to individuals, including ten in Belgium,
121 inx France, 13 in Germany, 12 in Italy, ten in the
Netherlands and 12 in Switzerland. Also, the cultural
agreement between the Government of Canada and
the Govemnment of France provides, as of january
1970, for exchanges of scientists and researchers
and for various forms of co-operation between
scholars and scientific institutions in the two
countries, in such areas as information and access
to scientific papers. Such provisions existed under
the old agreement, but applied only to the natural
sciences; they have now been extended to the
humanities and social sciences. In these fields,
responsibility for implementing the agreement on the
Canadian side is entrusted to the Canada Council,
the cost being borne by the Department of External
Affairs out of the amount mentioned above. Under
this new category, eight French research acholars
came to Canada and six Canadians went to France.

CANADIAN CULTURAL INSTITUTE IN ROME

The Canadian Cultural Institute in Rome was created
by the Government of Canada in 1966 for the. purppse
of pronioting exchànges and strengthening cultural
ties between Canada and Italy. Uts work is fianced
hy the. income of a fund worth some $500,000 in
Italian securities. Uts program la developed and
implemented in close co-operation with the Canada
Council.

In 1970, the Institute offered senior fellowships
worth $18,000 eaeh to three e*nlnent Canadian
scholars to enable them to spend a full year in
Italy. The avards were made to Professors Abraham
Rogatnick of the. University of British Columbia,
E. Togo Salmon, McMaster University, and Norman P.


